
Potrero Gateway Loop Steering Committee Meeting 
June 8, 2015 7:30 

 
Attending:  Steven Solomon, Michael Kerbow, JR Eppler, Marie Tong, Jean Bogiages 
 
The meeting started at 7:30 with Steven and Michael.  JR and Maria joined as soon as they could.  
Michael brought a flyer that CCA, the Wattis Institute and Catherine Clark Gallery produced listing Art & 
Design businesses and places to eat in the neighborhood.  We noted that Potrero Gateway Loop is right 
in the northern center of the map.  We want to work with CCA regarding the Art component of our 
project. 
 
We discussed the work that is going on now to come up with estimates for 5 different sections of the 
project.   Three of these sections will have separate estimates for work done on Caltrans Land and work 
done on city land.   We reviewed the drawings that Sarah emailed us as well as the format of the 
estimate that Christine Kiesling, the estimator, will use.  We noted that the drawings labeled the project 
the Potrero Mission Loop, and agreed that we should be consistent with the naming:  Potrero Gateway 
Loop is our agreed on name. 
 
We discussed Marcel’s response to our decision to exclude areas 4 and 5 from the estimate and decided 
to follow his recommendation and include them at this point. 
 
We talked about the relationship between the SFMTA plan for 16th Street and the traffic flow on 17th 
Street.  We could like SFMTA to be a partner with us.  We are happy they still see 17th street as the 
Green Connector Street and intend to make 17th Street the bike path street. 
 
We discussed the fact that we now have a survey estimate for $19,750.  We will most likely have about 
$10,000 left after paying for the estimate and would only need to raise another $10,000. 
 
The GBD petition phase was successful and the BOS Land Use committee recommended passing the ROI.  
We discussed that if the full BOS passes the ROI the GBD will go to a vote by property owners on June 
12. 
 
We discussed applying to for the Complete Neighborhoods Grant as well as the EEMP grant.  Both 
applications are due in July.  EEMP requires both a related transportation project and an ER. 
 
Finally, we discussed the neighborhood block party on June 27.  It will have a community table where we 
can put out information about Potrero Gateway Loop as well as the GBD.  
 
Action Items: 

1.  Jean should ask Sarah to change the names on the drawings used for the estimate to “Potrero 
Gateway Loop” 

2. We should see if it is ok with the June 27 block party planners to put the event on Next Door 
3. Michael should get more of the Art Scene flyers for the June 27 community table 
4. JR should check in with Cathal Hennesy about the 16th Street project 
5. JR should connect us with the 88 Arkansas development. 
6. We should all put July 20 on our calendar in case we get a place in the ENCAC agenda 

 
Notes taken by Jean Bogiages 


